
January	8,	2020	
Valley	Fliers	January	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:30	
Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Neville,Vader	plus	9	members.	

Approval	of	December	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Alan	moved	to	approve	as	corrected,	Scott	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.		It	was	a	rather	low	month,	perhaps	due	to	the	weather.		Two	memberships	turned	over.		
Some	of	the	maintenance	costs	included	the	engine	installation,	so	some	of	that	will	come	out		and	be	reQlected	as	
part	of	the	engine	as	a	capital	asset.		As	a	reminder	the	monthly	reports	may	be	adjusted,	but	the	annual	report	
will	be	deQinitive.		January	will	be	another	big	maintenance	month	as	we	have	two	planes	in	annual	inspection.			
Scott	asked	if	we	already	have	the	money	from	the	insurance	company.		Alan	said	yes.		The	checking	account	bal-
ance	is	still	low	due	to	the	engine	core	check	that	is	being	held	by	Airpower.		We	do	not	expect	them	to	cash	it	as	
the	core	is	already	enroute	to	them.		On	his	way	to	tonight’s	meeting,	Alan	deposited	the	funds	listed	as	“unde-
posited”	in	the	report.		The	Accounts	Payable	amount	reQlects	funds	not	yet	paid	to	Jon,	etc.		Hangar	rent	went	up	
slightly	for	2020.		Alan	got	busy	and	was	late	Qiling	our	Washington	State	DoR	taxes	so	we	incurred	a	small	penal-
ty.		Alan	hasn’t	heard	from	the	state	regarding	an	application	for	a	reseller	permit	he	Qiled	for	about	a	month	ago.		
Several	commenters	suggest	he	should	call	them.		

Maintenance	OfQicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handouts.		9MA	and	88L	entries	on	the	spreadsheet	are	not	updated	because	they	are	in	annual.	
117	The	issue	with	the	Hobbs	is	most	likely	due	to	a	faulty	oil	pressure	sensor.		If	the	Hobbs	time	is	less	than	tach	
time,	Alan	is	charging	tach	time.	
63S	The	mags	are	past	the	inspection	time	and	there	are	also	important	service	bulletins	on	those	mags.		(The	
service	bulletins	also	apply	to	88L	and	perhaps	117.)		We	will	be	dealing	with	them.	
88L	Florin	asked	whether	Alan	has	had	a	chance	to	check	on	the	progress	of	the	annual	in	Chehalis.		Alan	didn’t	
have	a	chance.		Florin	suggests	it	required	a	long	period	of	time	to	have	the	plane	gone	for	a	simple	inspection.		
John	reminded	folks	that	if	the	inspection	discovered	anything,	we	would	have	to	divert	folks	from	work	on	9MA.	
Richard	told	the	folks	in	Chehalis	that	they	need	to	provide	an	estimate	to	Alan	and	prior	authorization	before	
Qixing	anything	on	the	plane.		Richard	did	note	there	was	a	lot	of	intermittent	static	on	the	radio	during	his	Qlight	
down	to	Chehalis.		Jon	says	the	static	wicks	on	the	plane	are	all	shot	and	we	need	to	replace	them.		Jon	sees	some	
signs	of	possible	static	discharge	from	the	propeller.		John	says	we	should	order	and	replace	the	static	wicks.	
9MA	See	below	

Safety	OfQicer’s	Report	
Richard	said	as	a	follow	up	to	the	9MA	safety	report,	he	drafted	operation	rules	and	bylaw	changes.		He	asked	
whether	the	board	has	any	appetite	for	inclusion	of	the	operating	rules	in	the	bylaws.		Richard	feels	the	members	
should	have	feedback	on	the	rules	and	bylaws	changes.		Tim	points	out	if	they	are	part	of	the	bylaws,	they	would	
need	a	extra	quorum	at	the	annual	meeting	for	any	changes.		They	could	be	authorized	in	the	bylaws	and	adopted	
separately.		The	board	seems	to	feel	it	may	be	reasonable	to	modify	the	bylaws	to	authorize	the	board	to	create	
bylaws	at	their	discretion.		Richard	suggests	rules	might	allow	the	board	to	charge	badly	behaving	members	more	
than	is	possible	under	the	existing	bylaws.	John	suggests	we	might	even	have	members	sign	to	indicate	they	have	
read	and	understood	the	operating	rules.			
Question	from	the	Qloor:	why	would	we	have	charged	a	pilot	for	damage	when	we	had	no	deductible?		Answer:	
some	amount	of	accountability	is	desirable.	

Old	Business	
9MA	Status		See	Florin’s	discrepancy	list.		The	new	engine	was	put	in	over	the	course	of	one	day.		The	plane	was	
very	wet.		Several	instruments	fogged	during	the	ferry	Qlight	and	there	are	signs	of	corrosion	in	the	avionics.		



Florin	says	the	Garmin	is	not	working	well.		Jon	says	only	Garmin	will	work	on	the	radio	and	it	will	have	to	be	sent	
to	them.		John	suggests	we	pull	out	the	radio	onto	the	bench	and	see	if	it	will	dry	out.		Florin	wondered	if	it	would	
be	better	to	send	it	out	now.		Jon	says	we	got	the	wrong	governor	for	the	new	engine.		The	one	we	received	was	
sold	to	us	seven	hours	on	it,	but	apparently	has	97	hours.		We	have	a	line	on	overhauling	the	one	we	have.	
Florin	reviewed	a	list	of	annual	inspection	identiQied	discrepancies	for	9MA.		Alan	asked	why	the	hole	in	the	cen-
ter	console	was	so	important.		Jon	pointed	out	things	that	fall	into	that	hole	would	fall	onto	the	control	cables.		
Alan	agreed	that	made	it	important.		Florin	suggests	the	turn	coordinator	should	be	replaced.		Question	from	the	
Qloor:	how	much	to	rebuild	it?		Answer:	about	$500,	but	it	would	need	to	be	upgraded.		A	new	one	wouldn’t	be	
much	more.		We	may	push	a	repair	of	the	left	horizontal	stabilizer	out	to	after	the	annual	so	that	the	plane	can	be	
back	online	quicker.		Florin	highlighted	the	pilot	seat	articulating	assembly	will	be	an	expensive	repair.		There	is	a	
place	in	Scappoose	that	could	repair	the	seat.		That	shop	needs	to	see	the	seat	in	order	to	give	us	an	estimate	and	
repair	it.		Florin	asked	whether	we	could	ask	the	insurance	company	about	helping	with	the	cost	of	instrument	
repairs.		John	and	Alan	pointed	out	we	declined	to	remove	the	wings	and	transport	the	plane,	so	the	insurance	
company	likely	will	balk.		Question	from	the	Qloor:	could	members	receive	training	on	the	new	engine	monitor?	
Answer:	we	will	make	the	materials	available	on	the	web	site.		There	was	a	spirited	discussion	of	what	maximum	
CHT	should	be,	380	degrees	or	higher.		John	asked	what	the	timeline	is	on	completing	the	work	on	the	plane?		An-
swer:	we	don’t	know	yet.		There	was	signiQicant	discussion	of	schedule	and	cost	estimation	difQiculty	and	desir-
ability.		Richard	suggests	for	consideration	that	we	have	Jon	make	a	guess	at	cost,	that	estimate	get	padded,	and	
Jon	updates	that	estimate	as	work	progresses.		Alan	suggests	and	Jon	agrees	that	both	63S	and	117	will	have	ex-
pensive	annuals	coming	up.		Jon	agrees	that	he	can	prepare	an	estimate.		Comment	from	the	Qloor:	Jon	might	want	
to	hold	on	the	estimate	until	it	dries	out	a	little	more.		Answer:	that’s	probably	true.		Florin	asked	whether	very	
inaccurate	estimates	would	be	helpful?		Alan	says	we’ve	not	had	them,	so	it	is	hard	to	say.		Scott	noted	the	board	
previously	has	had	discussion	on	this	topic.	Jon	reiterates	that	he	will	try	to	come	up	with	an	estimate.		Richard	
noted	the	club	thanked	Jon	and	Florin	for	their	many	trips	and	work	getting	the	engine	replaced	when	the	plane	
was	several	hours	away.	
88L	Annual	Status		Alan	will	call	and	check	status	tomorrow.		He	will	update	Florin.		Richard	reiterated	the	plane	
gave	no	bad	indications	on	the	Qlight	down	to	Chehalis.	

New	Business	 	
Chad	Ellison	as	Club	Instructor	John	noted	Chad	is	a	new	CFII.		John	moves	to	authorize	him	as	a	club	instruc-
tor.		Florin	seconded.		The	motion	passed	unanimously.	
Annual	Meeting	date	John	asked	what	March	dates	might	work.		The	second	Wednesday	is	March	11th.		That	
date	seems	to	work	for	most	people.	

Free	Blight	hour	won	by:		Erica	Juberg	
Meeting	adjourned	at:	8:10	
Next	Meeting:	February	12th	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	starting	at	6:30.	


















